

Headteacher: Sarah Joyce Alexander Road London Colney Hertfordshire AL2 1JG 01727 823283 www.londoncolney.herts.sch.uk

30th June 2025

Dear Parents and Carers

Due to the ongoing high temperatures and the continued impact on our learning environment, we will be closing the school early tomorrow — Tuesday, 1/7/25 — at 1:30pm.

As you are aware, many of our classrooms are small and without air conditioning, which has made it increasingly difficult for children and staff to remain comfortable and focused throughout the full day. This decision has been made with the wellbeing of our school community in mind.

We expect the temperature to begin cooling from Wednesday onwards, so we anticipate a return to our normal school hours from then. As the weather improves, we also ask that children return to wearing their full school uniform from Wednesday.

Please arrange to collect your child at 1:30pm. If you are unable to do so, please let us know as soon as possible so that alternative arrangements can be made.

All after-school clubs will be cancelled on Tuesday.

Thank you for your support and understanding.

Warm regards

Sarah Joyce Headteacher











